Dear JJSBMF Board members 
Warm Easter greetings to you in the name of our risen Savior, Jesus Christ!
As we reflect on the power of the resurrection, I’m reminded again that no challenge can stop the hope we have in Jesus. This year, however, we faced a unique difficulty: for the first time in 20 years, we were not granted permission by the local government to hold our usual public Easter gatherings. Due to increasing religious sensitivity in our city, we’re learning to serve and share the gospel with more wisdom and caution. Still, the message of Christ remains alive and active in our hearts, and with that hope, I’m glad to share some updates from our family and ministry.
We thank God for His continued protection and provision in our family. Our son is preparing for his high school finals, and our daughter is doing well in Grade 9. One of our greatest joys this season is that both of them are currently attending baptism classes and will be baptized this May. This is such a special moment for us as parents—a dream we’ve carried in prayer for many years—and we are deeply grateful to see it coming true.
The month of May holds even more meaning for us. We’ll be celebrating our 20th wedding anniversary, and it also marks 33 years since I was baptized—the first believer in my family and village. And now, in that same month, our own children will be baptized. It’s a beautiful testimony of God’s faithfulness across generations.
In February, our children’s ministry leader Preeti got married to Jona. We rejoice with them and ask for your prayers as they begin this new journey together. Our children’s ministry continues to grow, and we are doing our best to support the kids not only in their spiritual growth but also in their education. We believe these children are the future of our church and our community, and we want to walk with them every step of the way.
I am also thankful to continue leading a gospel-centered movement among young and emerging church leaders. This work is bringing fresh spiritual renewal and vision to churches, helping many believers grow deeper in the grace and truth of Christ.
Alongside this, our church continues to serve the elderly, widows, and orphans in our community. We are doing what we can to care for them—spiritually, emotionally, and practically. We believe God has called us to be salt and light in this world, and it’s an honor to reflect His love to those who need it most. I personally feel thankful to play even a small part in this important work of mercy.
Of course, the road is not without challenges. We may soon need to relocate our church building, and many of our young members are moving abroad to support their families. While this leaves a gap in local leadership and fellowship, we also trust that God is sending them out to be His light in new places. Their departure, though difficult, is part of a greater mission that only God can fully see.
I want to thank you deeply for your ongoing support and prayers. Please continue to lift us up in prayer—for God’s guidance and strength through current transitions, for wisdom as we make key ministry decisions, for our children and youth to grow strong in their faith, and for our gospel witness to bear fruit in our city and beyond.
Even in uncertain times, God’s light shines brighter. We move forward in hope—because He lives!
With love and gratitude,
Mitra Dangol
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